ORDINANCE UPDATE NOTICE

The legal residents and qualified voters of the Village of Swanton are hereby notified that the
Board of Trustees of said Village on the 10th day of April 2024 unanimously voted to adopt
the following Ordinance change within said Village: Swanton Village Parking Ordinance. The
said Ordinance may be disapproved by a vote of a majority of the qualified voters of Swanton
Village voting on the question at an annual or special meeting duly warned for the purpose,
pursuant to a petition signed and submitted by not less than five percent (5%) of the qualified
voters of Swanton Village and presented to the Board of Trustees or Clerk within forty four
(44) days following the date of adoption of the Ordinance by the Board of Trustees. Unless
such a petition is submitted, the above-mentioned Ordinance shall become effective sixty (60)
days after the date of adoption. If any person has questions regarding the Ordinance update or
the above outlined procedure, they should contact Dianne Day, Swanton Village Clerk, 120
First Street, Swanton, Vermont 05488, 802-868-3397. The full text of the ordinance may be
examined at the Swanton Village Office, 120 First Street, Swanton.

The Board of Trustees voted unanimously to update the Parking Ordinance to include the

Blake Street Swanton Recreation Parking Ban:

SECTION 5503A. BLAKE STREET SWANTON RECREATION PARKING BAN.

(2) No person shall park any vehicle on Blake Street for the purpose of attending any activity at

the Swanton Recreational Facility;

(b) Violations of this section will result in a parking fine of $25 for the first offense and $50 for
subsequent offenses;

(c) If the vehicle(s) is in violation and needs to be removed the Police Department may call for
the removal in accordance to Title 23 VSA 1102 at the owner’s expense.




